
Subject: Public Information Pillars 

 

Report to: Scrutiny – 26th September 2013 

 

Report by: Director of Customer Services 

 

This report outlines the position in relation to the Public Information Pillars (PIP’s) and the 

licence agreement with Great Yarmouth Tourist Authority.  

 

1. BACKGROUND 

 

The Council in 2009 invited tenders for the Highways Act 1980 licence to site and 

operate PIP’s at various location around Great Yarmouth. 

 

The successful tenderer was the Great Yarmouth Tourist Authority (GYTA) and the 

license was issued with effect from June 2010 for a five year period.  

 

The GYTA agreed a payment to the Council of £5,000 per quarter and entered into 

an agreement with Sutton Media Ltd for the management and marketing of the PIP’s 

at the commencement of the license for a four year period. 

 

In January 2011 negotiations between the GYTA and Sutton Media had broken 

down and it was suggested by the GYTA that they may wish to relinquish the license. 

A single member report was undertaken on the 18th January offering two 

alternatives: 

 

 To grant the licence to the next best offer made during the original tender 

procedure. 

 To repeat the tender process. 

 

The decision relating to the report of the 18th January 2010 was taken by Cllr Stone 

and approved to grant the licence to the next best offer made during the original 

tender procedure the recommendation should have clearly stated this was the action 

agreed should the GYTA formally surrender the licence. 

 

The Cabinet member and support members at the time, Cllr Plant and Cllr Coleman, 

were both members on the board of the GYTA and therefore unable to consider the 

report of the 18th January 2010 because of the conflict of interest.  

 

Once the report was agreed a letter was sent to Sutton Media enquiring of their 

interest should the license be relinquished, no reply was received to this letter. 

 

 

 



After clarification with NPLaw regarding the above the following is clear: 

 

 The license was granted to the Greater Yarmouth Tourist Authority in 2010  
 The Cabinet decision in January 2011 to offer the license to the second bidder 

was taken on the understanding GYTA would formally surrender the PIPs 
license.   

 GYTA did not formally surrender the license and clearly all parties believed this 
to be the case. 

 The PIP’s license granted in 2010 to GYTA is therefore still valid and operational. 

 

The management and marketing of the PIP’s remained problematic throughout 2011 

and this culminating in the GYTA issuing a Statutory Demand notice to Sutton Media 

in September 2012. 

 

Negotiations between all parties have been ongoing during the entire lease period 

and since the issue of the Statutory Demand Notice in September 2012 an 

agreement was reached with Sutton Media (copy attached) on the 4th February 2013. 

 

2. CURRENT POSITION 

 

With the agreement reached on the 4th February 2013 a payment plan was 

developed and the current position is as follows: 

 

Original Debt to March 2013  £44,630.95 

Payments due to date for 2013/14 £15,000.00 

 

Payments received from GYTA       (£27,444.59) 

 

Outstanding debt   £32,186.36 

 

It is anticipated that the debt will be clear by the end of the 2013/14 financial year. 

 

  




